 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
MAY 6, 2024
The Ashkum Village Board met Monday, May 6, 2024 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shannon Meier, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts, and Therese Simoneau, from The Advocate, were also in attendance. Trustee Angie Gray was not present.
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7 :00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the April 16, 2024 meeting and the April 30, 2024 Special Meeting.  Mike Cotter moved to approve the minutes of the April 16, 2024 as written, seconded by April Lyons, and the motion passed. April Lyons moved to approve the minutes of the April 30, 2024 Special Meeting as written, seconded by Shelley Ponton, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller who reported on the following:

· Derek reported a couple of changes will appear on water bills regarding Cross Connection Survey. The EPA wants to know what kind of piping is in everybody’s house, faucets, spickets, if you have a garden hose hooked up to a mop sink, etc. For liability purposes to the village they want to see if there’s any way potable water could become contaminated.  This is something that’s in our ordinances, however, we’ve never done it yet. Troy will be putting information on the next water bill and if anyone has questions, Derek’s number will be listed. We know not everyone will or can do the survey, but the EPA wants us to start the process.
· Derek reported as soon as the Lion’s Club advises him of the location to put the park light, he would put it up. During the discussion that followed, Derek reported it would be on a 20’ post pointing up, photo cell dust to dawn with a switch to override, and the Lion’s Club will agree with Derek’s suggestion for the best location. 
· Derek reported the credit card problem still exists and he’s not using it. Trustee Mike Cotter volunteered to sit down with Derek and work it out. The problem isn’t due to anything we did wrong, but the way the credit company issued the card. Derek reported he’s going to dispute the matter no matter what because their mistake has affected his credit rating. 
· Derek reported there’s been talk about getting a memorial park bench for Roy Peterson. When the last order was placed, we ordered an extra bench to have one on hand. We didn’t notice the extra didn’t have the blank square for the plaque. Derek will contact the supplier to see if they would correct the order by sending a new bench. Derek was directed to order a second one so we’ll have an extra available.  
President Heideman brought the following before the board for discussion and/or action:

· Wilbur Lauterbach was contacted about the quote on the handicap ramp for the museum and asked if he was still interested. Wilbur reported he would donate $10,000 but thinks the ramp should be 5’ wide; however, the bid was for 4’. Before getting a bid for the extra foot, the board would like to see a drawing of the ramp. There were questions whether there was a ramp and steps or a ramp only.
· President Heideman asked for a minimum bid for the tractor and police car. He checked on the tractor and was told $12,000 - $18,000. After discussion, it was determined to ask for a minimum bid of $12,000 for the tractor and $1,500 for the police car. 
· Inspections for golf cart stickers will be Friday May 17th from 4:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. and on Saturday May 25th from 2:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. at the village hall. Proof of insurance and a valid driver’s license are required. It will be published in The Advocate and also be posted on the village sign and on the Ashkum web page.
· President Heideman reported he hasn’t received anything back on the street program yet.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons had no report.
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported Jim Lehmkuhl reached out to her and asked if anyone heard from the new owner on the property on Second Street and the status of the building repairs that must be done. Ellen reported she would call the new owner if there was no update. There was none so she’ll call the new owner. A resident advised Ellen she hadn’t received a water bill in the mail but she estimated and remitted what she thought was close. She also reached out to Utility Clerk Troy Meier. Ellen didn’t want late charges to be added to the bill. Ellen also reported the flowers and planters will addressed right after the next round of storms go through. The lilies will all be moved to the park. Ellen is in the process of getting pricing for the flowers. She hopes to get some through the school but their hours are limited.
Trustee Shelley Ponton had no report.

Trustee Shannon Meier had no report.

Trustee Mike Cotter had no report. 
Clerk Donna Schmitz had no report.
Treasurer Krystal Alberts had no report.
President Heideman reported he’d complete, sign, and return the paperwork approving posting a sign in the park prohibiting smoking and/or vaping as requested by the Juvenile Justice Council of Iroquois County. Trustee Mikeworth reported she emailed the information already, but was advised completion of the report and a signature were needed.
As there was no further business to come before the board, Shannon Meier moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:48 p.m., seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, May 21, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK
